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Meeting 24th June, 2015 

 
Dave Conway and Nav Suppiah – from Edge Employment 
 

This week we heard from Nav Suppiah (with Dave 

Conway along to assist with questions) from Edge 

Employment.  There are two offices operating, one in 

Subiaco and the other in Joondalup with a third in the 

pipeline in Cockburn.   

Edge is a Not for Profit, funded by the Federal 

Government and was started in 1984 to assist people 

with disabilities to gain employment.  No disabilities are 

disregarded for employment, physical or emotional.  The 

disability is disclosed to the employer so that the 

disability can be worked with to bring the best 

employment outcome. 

Only 7% of employers know about Edge and just 7% of 

those people use them for employment.  There are great 

benefits for the employees and employers.  Job support  

 

 

comes from 57% of large corporations; 17% public 

sector and 26% small and medium businesses.  A few of 

the many benefits to businesses are: 

 Less absenteeism 

 Better safety records 

 Longer tenure 

 Comparable productivity 

 Excellent motivation, dedication and loyalty 

 No greater impact on insurances and premiums, 

supervision and training 

 Improved corporate image and workplace 

morale. 

The eligibility for assistance from Edge is from aged 14 

to 65 and people do not need to be in disability support 

to be eligible.  There are Government incentives for 

employees such as wage subsidies. 

 

Edge has: 

 Secured more than 6,000 jobs for 2,500 people 

with disability since 1984 

 50% of all jobs secured are through repeat 

business 

 Currently supporting more than 50 people with 

disabilities in apprenticeships and traineeships 

 Support both employers and employees to bring 

about successful outcomes. 

An extremely interesting subject, the services of which 

are little known. 

 

Welcomed to the meeting were Paul Khoo, his daughter 

Daniella and nephew Jerome, Vince La Rosa, Liz 

Terracini and Nelson Cruz. 
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Thanks to VP Mike O’Hara 

VP Mike O’Hara has stood in for Pres. Rajah 

Senathirajah for the past month, as Rajah has been 

travelling to the RI Convention in Sao Paulo after which 

he and Jes have spent time visiting family in the 

USA.  Always a great job Mike, tremendous to have you 

back in the chair and thank you for so capably filling in. 

 

Paul Khoo 

 
Standing next to the Microscopes banner Paul & Daniella 

Khoo and Jerome. 
 

It was wonderful for Paul Khoo, the man who supplies 

the microscopes to us for our Microscopes in Schools 

project, to attend our meeting this week, along with his 

adorable 5 year old daughter Daniella and nephew 

Jerome.  Paul is in Perth for just one week and he took 

time out of that week to meet with PRID Ken and Sec Di 

last Monday morning, plus came along to Wednesday’s 

meeting. 

Paul has assisted the RCFB to achieve what we have 

with the microscopes.  He has made it possible for the 

Rotary logo to be printed on every unit, for the 

paperwork in the boxes to reflect the Rotary emblem and 

‘Initiative of the Rotary Club of Freshwater Bay’ and 

finally, with the last shipment, to have this put on the 

barrel of the microscope so that Rotary’s presence 

constantly remains in front of all students using the 

units.  He has also provided hundreds of globes and 

‘tools’ for changing the globes at no cost, worked with 

us to find a solution to the blowing globes, provided 

bonus units and replacements for faulty ones.  Along 

with this, he has encouraged us and supported the project 

offering helpful suggestions at all times.  Even now, he 

is working out ways in which the strong US and poor 

Australian dollar can be overcome to prevent the 

increase in the cost of the microscopes.  A huge thank 

you Paul, for your invaluable support and assistance.  It 

is sincerely appreciated. 

 

Next Meeting – No Meeting next Wednesday – 

Saturday 4th July. 

The next meeting of the RCFB will be the  Changeover 

Dinner at the Crowne Plaza Perth on Saturday, 4th 

July.  This replaces the meeting of Wednesday, 1st July, 

so please do not come to Moerlina next Wednesday. 

There are 60 attendees registered for the Changeover 

Dinner.  30 of these are members and the other 30 are 

visitors and guests.  Should be an excellent event where 

we celebrate the achievements of the 2014-15 Rotary 

year under the Presidency of Rajah Senathirajah when 

we ‘Lit up Rotary’, and welcome in the 2015-16 

President Rodger Kohn and Board who will ‘Be a Gift 

to the World’. 

 

Dates and Times for Upcoming Meetings 

Community/Voc. Committee – Monday 6th July,  6.00 

pm, McCusker Building, behind Hollywood Private 

Hospital, Entrance 5, Monash Ave, Nedlands. 

Club Service Committee – Wednesday 8th  July, 7.00 pm 

at Moerlina. 

Board Meeting – Tuesday 21st July, 6.00 pm, Collins’, 1 

New Court Green, Mt Claremont 

International Service Committee – TBA 

Youth Service Committee – Wednesday 15th July, 7.00 

pm, Moerlina. 

 

Fundraising Movie 

 

Incoming Director 

of PR / Fundraising, 

Anne-Sophie, has 

organised a 

Fundraising Movie 

night.  Please put the 

date in your diary 

and start spreading 

the word to friends 

and family as the 

more people we can 

have in attendance, 

the greater the 

profit  that will come 

back to the club for 

its projects.  Anne-

Sophie reported at 

Wednesday’s meeting that the movie looks extremely 

interesting and is centred on Sherlock Holmes as a 94 

year old, with one mystery left to be solved.  Stars Ian 

McKeller as Mr. Holmes. 
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Details: 

Movie:       “Mr Holmes”  

Venue:        Windsor Theatre, Stirling Hwy, Nedlands 

Date:           Friday, 31st July, 2015 

Cost:            $20.00 per ticket which includes cheese and 

biscuits.  Drinks can be purchased from the bar. 

Tickets:      http://www.trybooking.com/HXEW   Tic

kets are available for members to sell directly to friends 

/family / colleagues. 

Also seeking raffle prizes.  If you dine at a restaurant 

regularly or know people with businesses who have 

merchandise suitable for a raffle, please see if you can 

obtain a voucher or prize from these sources for a raffle 

on the night.  Sincere thanks goes to Tony Morgan from 

IGA Captain Stirling who has kindly agreed to sponsor 

the cheese and biscuits for the event. 

A flyer and tickets have been designed by Nikhil 

Ramanathan.  Grateful thanks Nikhil. 

 

Membership & RI Dues 

Members are advised that Tr. PRID Ken Collins will be 

sending out invoices for membership dues on 1st July as 

dues are due and payable by 31st July.  Dues are $300 per 

member and if there is a second member of the 

household as a member, the second member is 

$260.  This $40 reduction is because only one official 

Rotary Magazine is required per household. 

Brooke Nolan, who has returned to Berlin for an 

indefinite period, has decided to suspend her 

membership until she returns. 

As per information in last week’s bulletin, Jen Martins 

and a Rotarian transferring from another Club will be 

welcomed into the RCFB at Changeover on 4th 

July.  Delighted to advise that Nelson Cruz will be 

officially ‘Inducted’ into the Club that night 

also.  Nelson holds the classification of Systems 

Engineer and his email address is 

nelson.cruzg@gmail.com 

To the three ‘Active’ members being added to our 

membership, former member Graeme Prior will be 

acknowledged as an ‘Honorary Member’. 

There are two forms of membership in Rotary ‘Active’ 

and ‘Honorary’. 

 

RC Freshwater Bay Charity Fund Inc. 

To complete the requirements for the current Rotary 

Year, the $5.00 from all new members inducted since the 

last payment was made from the Rotary club of 

Freshwater Bay Inc. to the Rotary Club of Freshwater 

Bay Charity Fund Inc. has been made.  Paperwork has 

been squared away, and a cheque has been given to 

Charity Fund Treasurer Max Hipkins for banking into 

the Operating account of the Charity Fund. 

 

End of the Rotary Year 

With the close of the Rotary year, Tr. PRID Ken is 

ensuring all payments are made for Rotary supplies, 

badges and all other expenditures in readiness to prepare 

the various Club accounts for the Hon. Auditor, PP Jeff 

Trudgian from the Rotary Club of Hillarys.  The RCFB 

is indebted to Jeff for kindly looking after this necessary 

requirement for the Club. 

 

Updated Membership List 

Sec. Di is updating the Membership list to reflect the 

members who will not be continuing in the 2015-16 

Rotary year and those who are joining the Club.  It will 

be distributed as soon as it is as accurate as is possible. 

 

Annual Report 

Dir. Stephanie has the individual reports on all 

Committees along with photographs for formatting for 

the Annual Report.  Once formatted in ‘Word’ it will go 

back to Sec. Di for a final check over as small things 

continue to occur and require final updates, then back to 

Dir. Steph for transferring to PDF and printing in time 

for the Changeover Function next weekend. 

 

Website 

Nelson Cruz is continuing to work on updating the Club 

website.  It’s a huge job and one we’re most grateful that 

you have taken on and thank you for the time and 

expertise put into the task.  Looking forward with eager 

anticipation to the end product. 

 

Members sought for positons 

Still seeking a member to volunteer to take on the 

following vital tasks in the Club. 

1. Sports Exchange Chairman – It’s vital that a 

committed member with the passion and time to 

make this project the success it can be, volunteer 

to fill the role. 

2. Weekly Speaker’s – VP Mike O’Hara has done 

a marvellous job with this, however, will not be 

continuing with it.  A Program Chair is 

required.  A relatively simple job that can be 

done at home at leisure.  The Program Chair does 

not have to find weekly speakers as they mainly 

come via Sec. Di, our own members and 

projects/programs the club is involved with, 

purely organise the weekly program, maintain 

the Club Calendar and send a note of thanks to 

the speakers after the meeting. 

 

Sports Exchange 

The Sports Exchange is still in a state of flux, with 

Perette kindly liaising with Mt Claremont PS re the 

club’s requirements in moving over to the higher 

http://www.trybooking.com/HXEW
mailto:nelson.cruzg@gmail.com
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visibility location of the Mt Claremont Farmer’s 

Markets.  Requirements are a classroom or place to store 

all our items plus permission to put our banner on the 

fence and to locate our collection bins in the school 

grounds. 

Sec Di has spoken with Charmaine Cave from Cave 

Design to advise her that a change in location will be 

occurring and asked if she would update the artwork for 

the flyers and posters once the new arrangements are in 

place, which she has agreed to do. 

 

Article in RDU Magazine on “Old Guard Eliciting 

Change” 

PRID Ken’s article in the June RDU Magazine, “Old 

Guard Eliciting Change” has drawn interest and 

enquiries from Rotarians in both New Zealand and 

Melbourne.   

With Rotary membership declining at a frightening rate, 

it needs drastic measures to turn the tide.  In Australia, 

membership has dropped from 40,000 in 1995 to 31,000 

in 2015.  A loss of almost 25%.  The figures in WA are 

more dramatic with 1995 there being 4,000 members in 

the State, this dropped to 3,000 in 2005 and falling still 

further to 2,500 in 2015. 

The RC Freshwater Bay has turned this trend around, 

growing in membership of all ages, from 20s to 70s, (9 

in their 20s),14 different nationalities with more female 

members than males. 

Also written up in the RDU June edition was the RC 

Crawley, who loosely set themselves up on changes 

made by the RCFB.  However, they are obtaining ‘two 

year scholarships for students’ and rapidly raced up to 

109 members.  With a passage of time, this significant 

figure has slid back to in the 70s as it would appear that 

once the ‘two year scholarship’ is up the students pass 

on out the other side of the club.  Hence the membership 

is not sustained and the students do not remain members 

of the club. 

 

Update on all Avenues of Service projects 

With it being the end of the Rotary year, whilst there is 

a substantial amount happening for the secretary in Club 

Service, the other committees of 

Community/Vocational, International and Youth are 

minimal as one Rotary year is concluding and the new 

year is about to take off.  There are a few updates on 

projects as per below. 

 

Awards to Students 

As reported in the last bulletin, two students have been 

identified by Di Wilcox to receive Seedling Citizenship 

Awards at Aubin Grove PS, however, a date and time is 

still to be advised. 

A ‘Caring Award’ will be presented to Oscar Willis at 

Churchlands PS on Friday morning 26th June. His 

Citation reads: 

“Oscar behaves maturely and responsibly at all times, is 

a wonderful example to other students, ensuring that all 

children play fairly and all get turns of the ball, assists 

children who get hurt and ensures correct behaviour is 

displayed, at all times, speaking to students in a  kind 

and caring manner. 

Oscar is helpful to both his peers and teachers, wherever 

the need might be in the classroom.  He models excellent 

manners, fabulous sportsmanship, acts as a peer tutor 

and treats all students in a patient and caring way.” 

What a worthy recipient of this recognition.  Wouldn’t 

the world be a wonderful place if it were full of ‘Oscars’! 

 

Interact 

Heading towards the end of term, the Interactors are still 

planning their movie night for this coming weekend, and 

have a few other activities on the horizon. 

 

Microscopes to Serpentine Jarrahdale Grammar 

School 

“Serpentine Jarrahdale Grammar School were 

presented 30 microscope at their Junior 

assembly. Thanks to Katie Parkins, the Science 

Coordinator whose drive and initiative created the 

opportunity.  

The Rotary Club of Byford and Districts is pleased to 

continue to roll out these science based tools to all of the 

schools in our district.  

The Rotary WA Magnifying Microscope Project 

is an initiative of the former Chief Scientist of WA 

Professor Lyn Beazley, the Science Teachers 

Association of WA and is coordinated by the RC 

Freshwater Bay.” 

 
Pictured are President Elect Tom Hoyer, Senior Student 
Jake Cook with the microscopes and Katie Parkins. 
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Update on Microscopes 

A little activity has occurred, although not much 

movement occurring with the Changeovers occurring. A 

total list of where we are at is: 

 RC Attadale – Attadale PS  30 units– awaiting 

payment and collection  

 RC Ballajura- Malaga – Mary MacKillop (60 ) – 

awaiting payment and collection 

 RC Bunbury – Dalyallup College (30 )– paid 

awaiting collection 

 RC Carnarvon, requested Exmouth DHS (30) –  

 Geraldton Clubs – Requested Dongara DHS 

(30), Mingenew PS (26) and Waggrakine PS 

(30).  Asked if 3 Clubs would consider 

sponsoring 12 schools (4 each) in the Geraldton 

Network. 

 RC Kalamunda – requested Kalamunda PS (30) 

and Kalamunda Ed. Support Centre (30). 

 RC Kalgoorlie – requested Norseman DHS (25) 

 RC MacKay Qld – invoiced 20 units for 2 x 

Solomon Island Schools.  A further 10 units 

donated by RCFB for a 3rd school in Solomon 

Islands 

 RC Mindarie – invoiced 33 units Yanchep DHS; 

requested Lancelin PS (26) – yet to be agreed. 

 RC Northam – requested Avondale Ed. Support 

(30) 

 RC Quairading – paid for 32 units for Quairading 

DHS – to collect 

 RC Swan Districts – to be requested to sponsor 

Bindoon PS (?) 

 RC Scarborough – requested remainder of Inland 

Lighthouse N’work – Miling PS (20), Cadoux 

PS(20), Dalwallinu DHS (30), Trayning PS (25) 

and Dowerin DHS (28). A total of 123 units. 

 RC Welshpool – paid and taken delivery of 100 

units – (70) Wattle Grove PS & Heritage College 

(30) 

The RC Margaret River is considering sponsoring 5 

schools and has purchased a unit to use to show local 

schools. 

 

Youth Committee 

Would members of the Youth Committee please advise 

Acting Director of Youth (2015-16) CP Di of the schools 

/ projects each member would like to oversee in the 

coming year. Projects allocated thus far: 

 Interact – Kathleen and Liz 

 NYSF – National Youth Science Forum – Liz 

 Rotary WA Driver Education – Anne  

 Microscopes – Di 

Projects requiring an ‘overseer’: 

 RYPEN (Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment) 

 RYLA – Rotary Youth Leadership Awards 

 RYLEAP – RYLA  Leadership Extension 

Alumni Program 

 Camp Opportunity 

 ConocoPhillips Science Experience 

 Science and Engineering Challenge 

 Four Way Test Speech Contest 

 Rotaract 

For RYPEN, ConocoPhillips, Four Way Test Speech 

Contest and Science and Engineering (which is not off 

and running in the District as yet), the main involvement 

is with liaising with the Colleges (MLC, PLC, CCGS 

and Scotch College) to promote the projects and seek 

applicants.  With perhaps a dinner to attend during the 

RYPEN camp. 

For RYLEAP it is a matter of communicating with 

previous attendees of RYLA to see if they are interested 

in participating.  For RYLA  (18-25) and Camp 

Opportunity (18-35) is a matter of sourcing applicants 

from workplaces, Universities, Rotarian’s contacts and 

families and perhaps Edge Employment for Camp 

Opportunity ‘Campers’.  Again there is usually a dinner 

held during RYLA and Camp Opportunity to which a 

Rotarian is encouraged to attend. 

Rotaract is still meeting informally at this time. 

Would members of the Youth Committee please advise 

Di of the projects they wish to ‘oversee’ as soon as 

possible please. 

 

Rotary releases US$40.3 Million to End Polio 

worldwide 

 
The continued fight to stamp out polio will receive an 

additional $40.3 million boost from Rotary in support of 

immunization activities and research to be carried out by 

the Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  

The funds will be used by the World Health 

Organization (WHO) and UNICEF for polio 

immunization, surveillance and research activities in ten 
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countries, as well as to provide technical assistance to 

additional countries in Africa. 

The funding commitment comes at a critical time as 

Nigeria – the last polio-endemic country in Africa – 

approaches one-year since its last case of polio, which 

occurred in Kano State on 24 July, 2014. If the current 

progress continues, WHO may remove Nigeria from the 

list of polio-endemic countries as early as September. In 

addition to the notable progress in Nigeria, no new cases 

of polio have been reported anywhere in Africa since 

August 2014. Experts do, however, strongly caution that 

it is too soon to fully celebrate. Nigeria needs to go an 

additional two years without polio to be certified polio-

free. 

Funding and support for high-quality immunization 

campaigns and surveillance activities will be key to 

sustaining current gains. The only two other polio-

endemic countries, Pakistan and Afghanistan, continue 

to experience hurdles in polio eradication campaigns 

including inaccessibility to children and security. Last 

year, Pakistan saw an outbreak which resulted in more 

than 300 cases, the highest number in the country in 

more than a decade. As a result, Pakistan accounted for 

almost 90% of the world’s cases. However, there has 

been improvement in 2015. Cases are down nearly 70% 

over this same time in 2014.  

Progress against polio, while significant, remains fragile. 

Rotary’s funds will support immunization efforts in: 

$9.9 million in Nigeria; $12.2 million in Pakistan and 

$2.3 million in Afghanistan. Additional funds will 

support efforts to keep other at-risk countries polio-free. 

The grants include $1 million, Cameroon: $900,000, 

Chad; $2 million, Democratic Republic of Congo; $1.1 

million, Ethiopia; $1 million, Niger; $1.5 million, 

Somalia; and $1.5, South Sudan. In addition, grants 

totalling $5.8 million will provide surveillance in 

African and Eastern Mediterranean regions. Grants to 

Africa alone total $19 million. In total, Rotary has 

donated $688.5 million to support polio eradication 

efforts in Africa over the past thirty years. 

 

June is Fellowship Month 

Lists of Rotary Fellowships have been in three previous 

issues of New Horizons.  Following is the final list from 

which members may find an interest they would like to 

join.    See www.rotary.org/fellowships 

 Photographers 

 Police and Law Enforcement 

 Pre-Columbian Civilisations 

 Quilters and Fibre Artists 

 Railroads 

 Recreational Vehicles 

 Rotary Global History 

 Rotary Heritage and History 

 Rotary Means Business 

 Scouting  

 Scuba Diving 

 Skiing 

 Total Quality Management 

 

~ DUETS: Crossing Over Concert ~ 

A great line up of outstanding professionals have been 

engaged to perform a solo and then to perform with a 

young person involved with the same genre.  Petrina 

reported that it was extremely difficult to select the 10 

successful young performers out of the 100 who 

auditioned.  An exceptionally high standard and it will 

be an outstanding concert.   

Performance: Sunday, 19th July 2015 ~ 2pm 

Part proceeds go to Lifeline! 

Venue is the Rowing Club on the river in South 

Perth.  

Tickets are $30 Adults, $25 Concession and $15.00 

students. 

 Tickets: http://www.trybooking.com/134959 
Light refreshments will be provided. 

Petrina is seeking assistance from members of the 

RCFB in two capacities. 

 Assistance with ticket sales. 

 Help on the day with ushers, in the kitchen 

preparing light refreshments, serving and 

cleaning away. 

Petrina has asked all members to help with the 

promotion and sale of tickets for this concert.  With 

just a few weeks to go she is becoming anxious about 

ticket sales.  Also, please advise Petrina of your 

availability to help out on the day. 

 

Creative Seeds - Moerlina 

Explore, Create, Grow. 

An 8 week Arts Taster course at Moerlina PS is an 

opportunity to open up your creative potential in a 

supportive and friendly environment. 

Artistic areas covered include visual arts, singing, 

pottery, painting, music, writing and drama, fabric and 

fashion and drawing. 

Creative expression is a key element in the approach to 

learning at Moerlina School where Creative Seeds take 

place.  Expressing feelings, using all our senses and 

developing our imaginations help us stay healthy and 

engaged with our environment….and it’s fun! 

Bookings for Arts Taster email 

creativeseeds@moerlina.wa.edu.au for a form or 

phone Moerlina 9384 5894 

 

 

http://www.rotary.org/fellowships
http://www.trybooking.com/134959
mailto:creativeseeds@moerlina.wa.edu.au
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A small window into the International world or 

Rotary 

 
Two of Rotary International’s Presidents Cliff Dochterman 

1992-93and Frank Devlyn 2000-2001 
 

I came across these photos recently and decided to take 

members into a small window of Rotary International, a 

world shared by Ken and me for many years. 

PRIP Cliff Dochterman is seen above in his office in his 

home in Morago, California with PRIP Frank Devlyn 

from Mexico. 

Our first real personal contact with Cliff (a wonderful 

speech maker – speeches made into a book, which I have 

quoted from often plus he wrote the ABCs of Rotary) 

was in December of 1991, when we were in his office at 

Rotary Headquarters when he was incoming RI 

President. With his usual wicked sense of humour he was 

sorting through cards with his Secretary  Anne, and said 

to Ken that they were organising RI Committees for his 

year as President and deciding who’d been ‘naughty or 

nice’. Ken wondered as he left the office if he’d been 

‘naughty or nice’. As he was given three very large jobs 

on RI Taskforces we guess he’d been very nice! 

As President, Cliff’s Theme was “Real Happiness is 

Helping Others” and there is nothing truer.  Cliff’s 

sense of humour was such that when in a lift he spoke to 

a man wearing a Rotary pin.  The Rotarian said he was 

the President of a Rotary Club.  Cliff said he was a 

President too, but neglected to expand the statement to 

‘of the whole Rotary world’.  We served on the Rotary 

Foundation Trustees with Cliff and PRIP Frank for 

several years. 

Frank Devlyn we’ve known prior to his first visit to Perth 

in 1985.  Ken served on many committees with Frank 

over the years and then ended up on his Board when 

Frank was RI President, having served on the 

nominating Committee to select Frank as President.  

Frank’s Theme was ‘Create Awareness, Take 

Action’ and he had so many emphasis during his year as 

President we wondered if he’d achieve anything.  He 

achieved significantly with his major emphasis 

avoidable blindness. 

 

 
 

Two books recently released on two more dear friends 

who have passed on. 

OP Vaish, from Delhi India, a friend for so long, and 

whom we served with for both years on the RI Board.  

Paulo Costa from Brazil served as RI President 1990-91 

and had as his Theme Honour Rotary with Faith and 

Enthusiasm. As President, Paulo decided to Honour 

Rotarians who had Honoured Rotary and it was when he 

was President that PRID Ken (then PDG) was selected 

as the most Exemplary Rotarian in the entire World and 

the most Exemplary Rotarian in the (then) ANZO 

Region. Until his untimely death post elective surgery, 

in his booming voice he would put his arm around Ken’s 

shoulder and point at him and say to me or whoever may 

have been around “Number one Rotarian in the world!” 

We spent some of our years on the Rotary Foundation 

Trustees with Paulo plus shared a Coup in the 

Philippines. 

Books are available for purchase. 

 

Final Bulletin from CP Di 

This is the final bulletin from me as Bulletin Ed.  I’ve 

largely done the bulletin since the RCFB was 

Chartered.  PE Rodger Kohn is taking it over with the 

assistance of Perette, who will be formatting it for 

Rodger. 

Please supply Rodger with information as he can only 

include information he is knowledgeable about. 

 

Upcoming Birthdays 

First birthday for July is Anne Passmore on 1st, followed 

by two of our Honorary members, Lyn Beazley on 3rd 

and PP Simone Collins on 7th.  It would appear that July 

is the birthday month for more than 50% of our Honorary 

Members as Colin Barnett also has a birthday early in 

the month and Ralph Martins celebrates his on 21st.  A 

very Happy Day is wished to each of you. 
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Program for July 2015 

Date Program Attendance Introduction and 

Thanks 

4th July (No 

Meeting 1/7) 

Changeover Dinner – Crowne Plaza Perth, 54 Terrace 

Rd, East Perth. 

7.00pm MC Chrissie  

Jordan 

6th July Community/Voc Committee Meeting, Hollywood PH, 

McCusker Build. Entrance 5 Monash Ave 

6.00pm  

8th July Rebecca Prince-Ruiz – Plastic Free July Petrina Bishop Anne Passmore 

8th July Club Service Committee Meeting - Moerlina 7.00pm  

15th July Liz Prescott - Ausum Ian Passmore PRID Ken 

Collins 

15th July Youth Service Committee Meeting - Moerlina 7.00pm  

19th July Duets Crossing Over Concert – Rowing Club, Mt 

Pleasant 

2.00pm  

22nd July TBA Kathleen Elliott Jeremy Foster 

 

Board 
Rotary Year 2014-15 
Rajah Senathirajah— President 
president@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
PP Di Collins — Secretary 
secretary@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
PRID Ken Collins 
treasurer@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
PRID Ken Collins—  Club Administration 
Director  
clubadmin@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
Stephanie Rainey-Smith —  Vocational 
&Community Service Director 
community@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
Paddy Ramanathan— International Service 
Director 
international@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
Liz Hollingdale — Youth Service Director 
youth@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
PRID Ken Collins – Membership Director  
membership@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
PP Mike O’Hara – VP 

Rodger Kohn – Fundraising/Pres Elect 

info@sportsexchange.net.au  

Bulletin Editor – CP Di Collins 

bulletin@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au  

 

 

Club Details 
Rotary Club of Freshwater Bay Inc. 
PO Box 168, 
Nedlands, 
Western Australia, 6909 
 
Meetings 
Wednesday 6:00pm to 7:00pm 
Carnaby Community Room 
Moerlina Primary School 
16 Brockway Road 
Mt Claremont 6010 
 
Email 
president@rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
Phone – 0408 921 076  
 
Website - www.rotaryfreshwaterbay.org.au 
Microscopes: 

www.microscopesinschools.com 

Sports Exchange: 

www.sportsexchange.net.au 

Facebook  - Please ‘LIKE’ our pages 
http://www.facebook.com/freshwaterbayrotary 
www.facebook.com/sportsexchange.rotary  
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